
Running Out Of Steam
To quote a funny movie, Drop Dead Gorgeous, “I’m like, due or
something.”  That’s the response that’s been popping into my
head whenever my husband wants to make plans for our family. 
I am 38 weeks pregnant, and I don’t feel like doing anything. 
I just want to lay in bed, get up to eat, then lay in bed some
more.  And I do sleep when I’m laying down, so I must be tired
and needing the sleep.  But this is weird for me.  I haven’t
been bored in years, and now I feel bored, not because I have
nothing to do but because I don’t feel like doing anything. 
It’s so annoying!  There is so much to do around the house to
get ready for the baby, and I don’t feel like doing any of
it.  On top of that, I feel badly not having the desire to
entertain my 4 kids, but luckily they’re very good at self-
entertaining and their oldest sister has been amazing with
spending fun time with them every day while I rest.  But I
don’t remember feeling like this with my other pregnancies.  I
do  feel  tired,  but  this  lack-of-motivation-to-do-anything
thing is getting old!  Then again, this is the first pregnancy
I’ve had being in my 30’s.  Maybe that has something to do
with it?

Last Chance
This is probably one of the last posts I’m going to write
about pregnancy.  As we get down to the end, there’s not much
to report (I cannot physically do much TO report!), and I will
definitely post pictures of the baby.  I started my weekly Dr.
visits a few weeks ago, and today, finally we are starting to
see some action.  The Dr. says my pregnancy is now officially
full-term, and my body is preparing for birth.  At today’s Dr.
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visit, the baby was moving around lots while she was listening
to his heartbeat, and it accelerated nicely while he moved. 
The Dr. wants me to get induced the week before my due date
because I have big babies (Taylor was only 7 lbs 2 oz, but the
last 2 were 8 lbs 12 oz), but Dr. is off on Monday, so right
now we’re looking at July 8 or 9.  I don’t have to decide
until next Monday, but I think I’m going to go with the 8th
since I’m so anxious – why wait if I don’t have to?  I have a
few meetings scheduled that week, but I will have to miss
them.  Besides, that’s a nice date for a birthday – 7/08/08 –
since we have no hope of holding out til the 21st.  Our first
2 daughters were born on the 21st of their months, December
and May, and then our third daughter was born a day early, on
October 20…  sometimes I forget and celebrate her “month”
birthdays on the 21st out of habit…  But baby Christopher will
be no where near the 21st…  July 8th – that’s only 5 days
after my birthday!  But I like the sound of it and can’t
believe that it’s only 2 weeks away!  Time flies so fast, 2
weeks will pass in no time!  Good thing too because I get less
sleep by the night.  I’m up going to the bathroom at least 3-4
times, and then I’ve been having trouble sleeping when I lay
down again.  But since I don’t plan much during the day and my
oldest daughter is out of school for the summer – she is a
great big help with our youngest-for-now, I have been getting
good naps for the most part.

Please send thoughts and prayers for our friend Cathy who is
in the hospital after having a heart attack on Sunday.  We’re
going to visit her tonight and hopefully she’ll be feeling
well soon!


